
BOARD OF HEALTH
Medway, Massachusetts

March 21, 2011
Members Present: 
Robert Collum, Chairman

Mike Heavey, Clerk
Kathleen McCarthy, Member

William Fisher, Health Agent

Carol Brodeur, Administrative Assistant
Mr. Collum called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.
Mr. Collum motioned to approve the minutes from February 28th, 2011 Mr. Robert Heavey 2nd motion.  All in favor so motioned.
Michael Sherman – 6:45PM:  Mr. Sherman appeared before the board to request permission to be able to make pickles and relish. He submitted the procedures on how to make pickles and relish to the board members. He stated he went before the board in Boston and took the test and passed it. So now he is looking to obtain an amendment to his permit to make jellies and jams. Mr. Heavey stated Mr. Fisher would need to go out to his establishment and observe the operation and bring the results back to the board for permit approval. 
Susan Robinson – 7:00PM:  Ms. Robinson of 6 Shaw Street, Medway, MA appeared before the board to request permission to obtain a permit to have bee hives and raise Honey Bees. She has ½ of property and currently owns 1 hive and would like to get another one. According to the regulations, the hives must be at least 100 feet from neighboring property lines. She is currently attending bee hive school and will have mentors helping her. All board members unanimously approved Ms. Robinsons request. All in favor.

Alder Street Odor:  Mr. Fisher informed the board the odor must have cured itself as there are no more odors around that area. It was concluded the cause of the odor was caused by hydrogen gas being produced as a result of low oxygen content in the upstream waters. The ice basically locked in the odor and allowed the odor to be carried downstream where it was detected on Alder Street.
Regional Health Planning:  Mr. Fisher stated 3 Request for Proposals for the Regional Nurse have been returned and they are in the selection stage and planning and implementation process.
34 Milford Street:  Septic Plan for new septic. No variance needed. Submitted, reviewed and signed by board members.

15 Cassidy Lane:  Irrigation well application submitted reviewed and signed by board members.

10D Broad Street:  Mr. Fisher stated orders were written for an Article 2 violation on this property. Violations were corrected and he will be visiting the property for a follow up inspection.

254 Main Street:  Mr. Fisher stated to the board he visited this property and due to the condition of building he felt it was unsafe to live in and put up a condemned sign on the home. He stated the septic was not functioning, the high water alarm tripped off and there was water in the basement. There is garbage all over the floors. Police and fire department also were called to visit this property. One parent is incarcerated and one parent is in New York. Does not know where or who the kids are residing with at this time.
MEMA:   Mr. Fisher stated MEMA is looking to have a statewide Mutual Aide Contract. There is already a Fire mutual Aide contract in place.
Food Establishment Inspections:  Inspections are 1/3 to ½ complete for the first round.
Permits were signed.

Meeting adjourned 7:30 PM

Next meeting 04/11/11 at 6:30pm in the first floor conference room.

Respectfully submitted,
Carol Brodeur
Administrative Assistant


